
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“2019 focus: Relationship with God” 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Established 1910 
The Catholic Parish of Chatswood 

Diocese of Broken Bay  

 The Most Holy TRINITY   
16 June 2019 - Year C/1 

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY WINTER APPEAL  
AT ALL MASSES THIS WEEKEND.   

 

What I love about our parish: We want to make better use of digital media to 
promote our parish. You’ll find a short video clip as a welcome message from 
Fr Jim on the “our parish” tab of our website www.chatswoodparish.org.au . 
But our parish is more than just the parish priest, so in the coming weeks we 
will be recording short (10-15 second) clips of people in our parish saying what 
they love about our parish. What do you love about your parish? Would you be 
willing to say this to camera for us? Contact Fr Jim.  
 

Fr Andrew Kim will be leaving our parish at the end of the month. He has 
been appointed as full-time chaplain to Royal North Shore Hospital and will 
reside at Northbridge. We will be farewelling him after the 9am Mass on June 
23rd. As explained in more detail in last week’s bulletin, while the weekend 
Mass schedule is not affected by Fr Andrew leaving, we do need to modify the 
weekday schedule so that we can still fulfill our pastoral outreach to our 8 
aged care centres and three Catholic schools within our parish. From June 24th 
the weekday Mass schedule will be 

 Monday 12.15pm  
 Tuesday 9am  
 Wednesday 9am  
 Thursday 9am & 12.15pm (with Adoration between Masses)  
 Friday 9am  

 

We apologise for the inconvenience which this change will cause. Please let 
other weekday Mass goers know of this change so that they are not caught 
out.  If you wish to attend a local morning mass on a Monday, St Thomas’ has 
a 9am mass and Lindfield-Killara has a 9.15am. 
 

Book Club: Fr Jim would like to invite people into a discussion about some of 
the contributing factors which have allowed sexual abuse both to take place 
and to be covered up within the Church. This will be done through the lens of 
a book club reading bishop Geoffrey Robinson’s book “For Christ’s Sake”. 
There will be two groups meeting on 6 Monday nights from June 17 or 6 
Thursday nights from June 20th. Please put your name on the list in the foyer. 
If you have already put your name down in the past week a copy of the book 
will be available for you to pick up this weekend.   
 

Community Dinners: We are launching a new project, a free, weekly 
“Community Dinners” which will be open to anyone who wants to share a 
meal in good company, Catholic and non-Catholic alike. We are looking for 
volunteers willing to commit to cook and serve on one Saturday night each 
month. We will form 4 teams who will each cook and serve once each month, 
so that no one is overly burdened.   
 

We will have a launch meeting to meet one another, create teams, and 
answer questions on Saturday June 29th, 6.30pm the parish hall (Harrington 
Hall, across the OLD school yard). At this meeting we will determine if we 
have sufficient volunteers to go forward and to launch the dinners in 
September. For more information contact Fr Jim – 9410 9022 or 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Sat 22nd June – 10am 

& 12noon Confirmation 
celebrations in Church. 

 

 
Church - Cnr Kirk & Archer Sts,  
Chatswood 
Parish Office  - 94 Archer Street, 
Chatswood, 2067 
 

PO Box 1446, Chatswood,  2057 
Phone: 9410 9000 or for an after 
hours’ emergency call: 0473 046 906 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Office hours: 
Mon-Fri 9.30am-4.30pm 

Closed for lunch 1pm – 1.30pm 
 
Fr. Jim McKeon (Parish Priest) 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au   
Fr. Andrew Kim SJ (Assist. Priest) 
andrew.kim@bbcatholic.org.au  
Fr John Puliparambil (Assist. Priest) 
john.puliparambil@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Kevin Hale (Deacon) 
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au  
Nicole Gorman (Parish Secretary) 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au  
Gail Gill (Adult Faith Formation & Mission) 
gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  
Angela Hague (Pastoral Assoc. for Children’s 
Ministry) angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au  
Adrian Brannan (Pastoral Assoc. for Youth 
Ministry)adrian.brannan@bbcatholic.org.au  
Michael Mercer (Facilities & Finance Officer) 
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au  
Amelia Lee (Bookkeeper) 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
Maricel Malapira (Catechist Coordinator) 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au  
Pressy Braganza  
pressy.braganza@bbcatholic.org.au (Admin 
Assistant for Children’s Ministry) 
Bernadette Ho 
Bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au (New 
Parishioner Engagement Co-Ordinator) 
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Within the Parish 
 

 
 
 

NEW PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 
Please collect your new 
2019-2020 PLANNED GIVING 
ENVELOPES from the main 
foyer of the Church. The 
boxes of envelopes are in 
alphabetical order.  Please 
note that your Planned Giving Envelope no. might 
be different from last year.   
 
Thank you for collecting them this way as it saves a 
considerable amount on postage costs for the 
parish. 
 
LEGION OF MARY (ENGLISH) PRAESIDIUM  
Do you want to help Blessed Mother to reach out 
to Her children? Starting from 17 June 2019, every 
Monday, 1 pm in the St Paul Room for prayer 
meeting and outreach/work assignment (max. 1.5 
hours).  Come and see. God bless you!   
The Legion of Mary. 
 
SUPPORTING YOUR PARISH 
Churches are always there for their people. 
Whether you are a weekly church goer, or just 
come sometimes, we are here to serve you. Please 
support the work of the parish by contributing to 
the 2nd collection at Mass this weekend, and also 
consider giving regularly through our planned 
giving envelopes or regular credit card or direct 
debit donations. Information on how to give is on 
our website www.chatswoodparish.org.au under 
the “giving” tab. – Parish Finance Committee 
 
WILL YOU WELCOME ME? 
On 22/23 June and 29/30 
June we are gathering 
items to support people 
seeking asylum and refugees.  
 
You are encouraged to donate from the following 
list: 
 

Cooking oil, basmati rice, flour, sugar, canned 
tomatoes, chickpeas, lentils, canned fruit, tinned 
tuna, breakfast cereal, biscuits, cooking spices, 
jam, honey, shampoo, laundry powder, detergent, 
sanitary pads, toilet paper, tissues, nappies (larger 
sizes), household cleaning items. 
 

“I was a stranger and you welcomed me”  
Matthew 25:35 

 
 

Baptisms:   
Nadia Bruno, Xavier Horan,  
Ava Horan- Crawshaw 
  
 

 

WITH OUR LADY OF DOLOURS WE PRAY FOR: 
 

Sick:   Ace Transfiguracion, Majorie Tiong & family, 
Tomislav Petesic, Shirley Stuart, Nora Chan 
and Tai Chian Chan, William Wise, Alex Noble  
 
Deceased Anniversary:   Annie Anggreny,  
Leonardo C. Medina, Nevenka Cetinic Pensa,  
Petar, Mara & Markica Marinovic, Marina Paino 
 
Recently Deceased:  Tai Chian Chan 
 

 
FEAST OF OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP 
In conjunction with the feast of Our Lady of 
Perpetual Help which falls on 27 June, we will 
celebrate the occasion on SATURDAY 22 JUNE in 
the Magnificat Room as the church will be used for 
Confirmation celebrations.  The devotion to Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help will start at the usual time 
of 10.00 am followed by morning tea and a 30-
minute video presentation on Our Lady of 
Perpetual Help.  We will also have the Rosary and 
Divine Mercy chaplet preceding the devotion at 
9.15 am.  Everyone is welcome to join us in prayer 

and fellowship.  As the 
following day, Sunday 23 
June is the feast of Corpus 
Christi, we may show a few 
snippet videos on the 
miracles of the Eucharist, 
which is the Source and 
Summit of the Christian Life. 
(CCC Para 1324).   

(Marian Catholic Action Group) 
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS WEEK AT O.L.D. 
 

Monday 
1pm Legion of Mary Praesidium in St Paul 
7pm For Christ’s Sake Book Club in St Paul 
7pm Indonesian Legion of Mary in St Peter 
Tuesday  
9.45am Bible Discussion in St Paul 
6.45pm Filipino Choir practice in Church 
7pm Liturgy Committee in St Paul 
Wednesday 
4pm & 6.30pm Confirmation practice in Church 
7pm Filipino Chaplaincy meeting in Magnificat 
Thursday 
6.30pm English Conversations Club in St Paul 
7pm Faith Enrichment in St Peter 
7pm For Christ’s Sake Book Club in Magnificat 
Friday  
10am Meditation in St Paul 
12.15pm Anointing Mass in Church 
7.30pm Home Rosary 29 Oakville Rd, Willoughby 
Saturday – 10am & 12noon Confirmation 
celebrations – NO 9am Mass 
9am OLPH Rosary & morning tea in Magnificat 
11am Bible Discussion in St Paul 
4pm Chinese RCIA in St Paul 
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SCHOOL ENROLMENT  
Many Catholic schools are continuing their 
enrolment processes over the coming months, and 
most catholic schools require a reference. To 
obtain a parish reference we ask parents to attend 
one of our parent gathering sessions, giving Fr Jim 
and members of our parish team an opportunity to 
meet with you and to share the opportunities for 
parish involvement and belonging for you and your 
family. Our upcoming gatherings are as follows: 
 Primary school – Saturday 13 July at 10am  
 Secondary school - Saturday 10 August at 

10am 
Venue: Magnificat Meeting Room, Kirk Street. 
The gatherings are relaxed and informal, designed 
for parents, not children and either or both 
parents are welcome to attend. Please bring along 
your school reference form with your section 
completed to the workshop. If your reference 
form does not have a section for you to describe 
your parish involvement please download this 
form from our parish website. To RSVP or for more 
information contact 
Bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au 
 
PARISH SAFEGUARDING PRESENTATION  
All Volunteers and those interested in learning 
more about Safeguarding are invited to attend. 
The Diocese seeks to ensure children and 
vulnerable people are provided with the 
fundamental right to be kept safe and respected. 
This right is held sacred in our Gospel, international 
and local laws and within our Church policy and 
practice. Topics covered in the presentation 
include: ♦ Introduction to Safeguarding ♦ What 
we learnt from the Royal Commission into 
Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse ♦ 
Our Commitment to Safeguarding ♦ Introduction 
to the National Catholic Safeguarding Standards 
♦ Best Practice for Safeguarding in the Parish  
 
• Saturday 17 August 2019, 10.00am to 12 noon @ 
Our Lady of Dolours, Magnificat Room, Chatswood 
Parish • Tuesday 20 August 2019, 2.00 to 4.00pm 
@ Our Lady of Dolours, St Paul & Magnificat 
Rooms. Please register via email 
safeguarding@bbcatholic.org.au or contact Anita 
on 02 8379 1650. 
 
 

Outside the Parish 
 

Roseville Music Club is thrilled to present its 
advanced instrumental students (8-16 years) from 
The Sydney Conservatorium of Music’s Open 
Academy - "Rising Stars” - on Saturday, 29 June at 
2pm at St Luke’s Church, Lord Street, Roseville. 
Tickets at the door. $25 (Concession $20). 
Enquiries: Lyn Barry 0438 112171 
 
 

PLENARY COUNCIL YEAR OF DISCERNMENT 
THEMES - Over the weekend the Plenary Council 
2020 themes for the Year of Discernment were 
released.  The six National Themes for 
Discernment invite people to reflect, to pray and 
to consider how God is calling the People of God to 
be a Christ-centred Church in Australia that is:  
• Missionary and Evangelising 
• Inclusive, Participatory and Synodal 
• Prayerful and Eucharistic 
• Humble, Healing and Merciful 
• A Joyful, Hope-Filled and Servant Community 
• Open to conversion, Renewal and Reform. 
Find out more:www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 
 
WE INVITE YOU TO REGISTER WITH OUR PARISH  

WELCOME! 
Deciding on a church home is an important step in 
becoming established in a local community and we 

are so happy that you have decided to become a 
member of our parish community. We hope that 
you will soon feel comfortable and at home with 

us and will begin to be involved in parish life. 
Thank you for registering! 

 

Parish Registration Process 
The registration process is easy. Just download the 

Parish Registration form from the parish website 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood , click on Our 
Parish, then Welcome to Our Parish.  Or, pick-up a 

printed green form from the parish office. You 
may return it to the parish office by mail, email or 

in person or drop it into the collection basket 
during Sunday mass. 

 

Why is a Parish Registration important? 
Parish registration is important because it helps us 
to serve you, improve communicate and provide 

information to you! For example, your registration 
will allow us to access your sacramental records, 
to issue letters on your behalf, verifying you’re an 

active parishioner in connection to Baptism, 
Communion, Confirmation or Marriage. Being 

registered will ensure you receive an electronic 
copy of the weekly parish bulletin. 

 

Updates and Changes 
For those already registered, it would be great to 

know if you have: 
• Changed address in recent years 

• Welcomed a new child to the family 
• Pledged for planned giving donations 

 

Parishioners who are returning after a time away, 
we welcome you back! Feel free to use the parish 
registration form to submit updates as applicable. 
Thank you for your assistance in providing up to 
date information, as this helps us in our planning 

and decision making for the future  
of our beautiful parish. 
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SUNDAY MASS READINGS: 
 

Entrance:  Blest be God the Father, and the Only 
Begotten Son of God, and also the Holy Spirit, for he 
has shown us his merciful love. 
 

1st Reading:   Prov 8:22-31  Wisdom was born before 
the earth was made. 
 

Responsorial Psalm:   O Lord, our God, how 
wonderful your name in all the earth! 
 

2nd Reading:  Rom 5:1-5  To God through Christ in the 
love which is poured out through the Spirit. 
 

Gospel:   Jn 16:12-15  Whatever the Father has is mine. 
The Spirit will receive what I give and tell you about 
it. 

 
 
 
 

READINGS FOR WEEK DAYS: 
 
MON:  2 Cor 6:1-10;    Mt 5:38-42 
 
TUES:    2 Cor 8:1-9;   Mt 5:43-48 
 
WEDS:  2 Cor 9:6-11;   Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
 
THURS:  2 Cor 11:1-11;   Mt 6:7-15 
 
FRI:     2 Cor 11:18, 21-30;   Mt 6:19-23 
 St Aloysius Gonzaga 
 
SAT:   2 Cor 12:1-10;   Mt 6:24-34 
 Sts John Fisher and Thomas More 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  

 

    
 

          
 

         
 

 
          

 
 

       
 

 

          
 

 
         

 
 

CELEBRANTS FOR SUNDAY MASSES 
 

 15/16 June 22/23 June 
Vigil 5.30pm Fr Andrew Fr John 
 
Sun 7.30am Fr Andrew Fr John 
 9.00am Fr John Fr Jim(K) 
    10.30am Fr John(K) Fr Andrew(K) 
 5.30pm Fr Jim(K) Fr Jim 
 7pm  Indonesian Mass 
  
 
  
   

PARISH MASS & DEVOTIONS TIMETABLE 
 

Monday to Friday – check website 
Saturday - 9am and 5.30pm (Vigil) 
Sunday - 7.30am, 9am, 10.30am and 5.30pm 
Public Holidays - 9am only 
 

Filipino Mass (in English) 12noon; 1st Sun of month 
Indonesian Mass; 7pm; 3rd Sun of month 
Family Mass - 9am each Sunday                  
 

Children’s Choir at 9am Family Mass on the 3rd 
Sunday of the month (Please arrive at 8.30am for 
setup and practice.) 
Kids’ Word - Children’s Liturgy of the Word for 
ages 3-6 & 6-10. Meet in Church at 9am every 1st, 
2nd & 4th Sundays. (Except long weekends & school 
holidays.) 
Youth Mass - 5.30pm each Sunday 
 

Reconciliation - 9.30am - 10.30am each Saturday & 
10am-10.30am each Sunday.  Any time by request. 
Reconciliation in Korean – 3pm Saturday in 
Church, fortnightly. 
Morning Prayer - 8.45am Monday to Saturday 
Rosary - 9.30am Monday to Saturday;  
Cenacle - each Monday at 11.30am 
Exposition - 9.30am - 10.30am each Saturday  
Adoration:  Thursday after 9am mass.  Ends with 
Divine Mercy Chaplet. 
Novena - Our Lady of Perpetual Help – Saturday 
10.00am with Benediction 10.30am 
Anointing of the Sick - 3rd Friday of month at 
12.15pm Mass, during weekday Mass, before 
surgery or medical treatment, or by request.   
 

Baptisms - Go to our website to book or contact 
Bernadette Ho. (details on front page) 
Weddings - Contact the parish secretary. 
For a Marriage/Anniversary Blessing at a Saturday/ 
Sunday Mass contact Nicole in the Parish Office on 
9410 9000  (at least 1 month before requested 
Mass). 

 5.30 pm Saturday 7.30 am Sunday 9 am Sunday 10.30 am Sunday 5.30 pm Sunday 
Week 4 
22 & 23 June 
 

Junior Server: 
Isabella Ho 
James Ho 
Genevieve Ho 
Emanuela Leung 
Viviana Leung 
 
Senior Server: 
Catherine Ho 
Mike Kilkeary 

Junior Server: 
Phoebe Thompson 
Eliza Thompson 
 
Senior Server: 
Gerard Ryan 
Rose Thompson 

Junior Server: 
Alex Evans 
Tom Evans 
Matthew Evans 
Adrian Kan 
 
Senior Server: 
Sean Dixon 
Patrick Dixon 
Benton Ng 
Nicole Ng 

Junior Server: 
Angeline Dizon 
Jasmine Dizon 
Arwen Taqueban 
 
Senior Server: 
Kenneth Dizon 
Walter Niemotko 
Paul Taqueban 

Junior Server: 
Eda Chiou 
Andrew Kim 
Margaret Kim 
Jade Jimenez 
Jewel Jimenez 
 
Senior Server: 
Fernanda Carrillo 
James Godfrey 

 
 
 
 

Working in a child-related ministry in the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay 
Paid and volunteer workers who have direct face to face contact with children (under 18 years) are required by law to 
obtain a Working with Children Check number. Please note though exemptions may apply in some cases. The Parish is the 
employer of the paid or volunteer worker and therefore is required by law to verify the Working with Children Check 
number. All paid or volunteer workers engaged in a child-related role must have a clear Working with Children Check to 
work in a child-related ministry. This disclosure references the legislation, Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 
2012. 
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